
The Education meeting was held on Friday, February 14 beginning at 
2:10pm.  
 
Larry gave an overview of the Department's budget for FY'03 and '04.  
In FY'03, our budget was reduced by 5%.  In FY'04 there will also be a 
5% reduction except that it will be reflected as a permanent cut to the 
base budget.  In addition, this is the last year of MAITI funding which 
at its peak amounted to approximately $650K.  Due to reduced 
undergraduate student numbers (approx. 1600 incoming students for fall 
2003) and reduced funding, three Instructors positions have been 
eliminated for next year.  We have also reduced TAs, incoming graduate 
students, computer support costs by $50K, and have not filled two staff 
positions associated with the Chair's Office.  We also do not 
anticipate recruiting new faculty members during FY'04 and some 
reduction to all line items in the operating budget have been made.  
The Department will continue to operate much as it has this past year 
and we will not be spending money on any extra items this next year.  
 
The Provost has some funds available for undergraduate education and we 
anticipate receiving an adjustment to our permanent budget as well as 
some soft funding to help carry the program through the next two years. 
This will help ease the reduction to TA numbers and we anticipate being 
able to cover classes as we have in the past. 
 
The Department just completed a travel audit and there were several 
items listed for correction.  Because it can take several days for a 
travel request to be processed through university administrative 
channels, it is important for faculty members to provide information to 
the Business Office more then one day in advance.  Ideally, once 
reservations have been made, please submit the information to the 
Business Office.  You can send an email message with the required 
documentation or go to the Business Office web site: 
www.cs.umd.edu/busoff/index.shtml and complete the travel form.  The 
Business Office will take that information and submit it through the 
approval process.  Although the travel form is not linked to the 
university's travel system, using it will significantly speed-up 
processing time. 
 
There will be a discussion of the Department's Internal Review Report 
at the next Education Meeting scheduled for March 14.  We anticipate 
circulating a draft document prior to the meeting.  The external review 
committee will be here May 8 and 9.  The committee members for the 
Department's Internal assessment are: Hendler, Elman, Pugh, Srinivasan, 
Davis,Ipavich.  Student participation exists in some of the sub-
committees.  
 
The last order of business was discussion of the Proposal to Change 
Graduate Student Requirements.  
 
The first proposal item covered new course requirements.  After much 
discussion and clarification of the proposed revisions a motion by Bill 
Gasarch was made to accept the proposal as discussed.  The motion was 
seconded and the vote was unanimous with no abstentions.  The policy 
statement is attached in word and text format. 
 
A second item listed in the proposal centered on "Reading List 
Requirements".   There was not agreement on what had been proposed and 
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Larry pointed out that this requirement did not substantially change 
what is currently the responsibility of the student's advisor to direct 
the course of study for Ph.D. candidates.  Faculty members who feel 
that students should be reading research papers and questioned on their 
content during a defense should take the initiative and enforce the 
student's acquisition of a strong knowledge base.  Faculty members must 
take their responsibility seriously.  We do not need any further 
written requirements.  We do need to structure a student's development 
so that only strong Ph.D. student candidates are approved for 
graduation. 
 
The recommendation to initiate a "Black Friday" type of graduate 
student review continues to meet with a lot of discussion and no 
consensus.  It was decided to form a committee (Arbaugh, Bhattacharjee, 
Tseng, and a graduate student representative) which will pilot such a 
forum and recommend what involvement faculty members should have in the 
process.  It should not be referred to as Black Friday (use more 
positive terms) and perhaps rather than reviewing every graduate 
student, a review of the top X percent and bottom X percent could be 
conducted to determine what factors caused these students to fall into 
these categories. It is also possible to have a self-evaluation 
completed by graduate students which may provide useful information. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:20pm.  
 
 
 


